Item No 6(b)

COUNCIL MEETING, 28th November 2012
CABINET, 12th November 2012 

88 LOCALISED COUNCIL TAX SUPPORT

Councillor Mrs Nash, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Communities, presented a written report of the Director for Communities seeking consideration and approval to a proposed scheme for localised Council Tax support from April 2013 as required by changes in legislation.  Councils currently administered Council Tax Benefit on behalf of Central Government and were reimbursed with the cost of this through Government subsidy.  The Government had concluded that Council Tax Benefit would not be part of proposals to develop the new system of Universal Credit from 2013 and instead would be replaced by a new system of Council Tax support.  The new localised schemes had to be in place by 31st January 2013 and had to be developed in the context of reduced allocation from Central Government of at least 10%.  The Government had set out three principles which all local Council Tax support schemes should follow namely, pensioners should be fully protected, vulnerable groups should be protected as far as possible as determined locally, and work incentives should be enhanced.   The report provided detailed information on the proposals and advised of the financial implications involved.  Details regarding welfare reform were still emerging and the picture continued to change and develop. There were a number of issues which would have an impact on decisions about the Council’s approach for its 2014/15 scheme and details of these were set out in the report.  Given the significant uncertainty surrounding these issues, it was recommended that the Council adopt the existing Council Tax Benefit scheme rules in the first year and fund the additional shortfall of £0.6m from Council budgets. This would provide the Council with the opportunity to gather richer demand and caseload data as well as to understand the impact on customers of other welfare reforms such as Universal Credit.

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council:

(a) that the proposed localised Council Tax Support Scheme for 2013/14 as detailed in and attached to the Director for Communities’ written report be approved; and

(b) the Director for Communities be authorised, in consultation with the Cabinet Member for Communities and the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services, to amend the scheme, restricted to those amendments required to incorporate further guidance published by the Department for Communities and Local Government up until 31st January 2014.

